HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
RE-SCHEDULED MEETING
July 18th, 2011
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in session on July 18th, 2011. Chairperson Brian Fanton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Members present: Brian Fanton, Frank Glaser, Christina Goodman and Doug Morris.  Members Absent: Sam Sheronick. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher, and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger.  Guests: William Bennett of 502 N Center Point Rd., Mary Bennett of 406 N Center Point Rd., and Mary and Dennis Ream of 4217 Woodsmill Ct. NE, Cedar Rapids. 
Board member, Frank Glaser moved to approve the agenda and the May 9, 2011 minutes; second by Doug Morris. Motion carried. 
a.   Public Hearing – to consider a Variance request to the City of Hiawatha, City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code, to allow the installation of a parking pad & driveway within the required front yard of the property located at 406 N Center Point Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa as requested by the property owner. (165.23.9.C1)
Chairperson Brian Fanton opened the public hearing at 7:02 p.m. to consider a variance request to allow the installation of a parking pad & driveway within the required front yard of the property located at 406 N Center Point Rd. 
There were no verbal or written comments prior to the public hearing.
Property owner, Mary Bennett, spoke regarding her request to install parking pad and driveway extension on her property, located at 406 N Center Point Rd. 
Board Member, Christina Goodman asked for clarification on the need for the parking pad. Mary Bennett stated that she is currently parking in front of the house for ease of access since the stairs in the back entrance of the home are too steep for her to safely climb. 
Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher, stated that a standard parking pad is 8 to 9 ½’ by 19’. Bennett is asking for a larger pad, which will provide parking for one vehicle, and make it accessible for a wheel chair and handicap van if needed with a sidewalk.
Board Member, Frank Glaser asked about the compliance with our city code and expressed concern regarding water runoff. Fisher responded that they are 8’ within the front yard setback. There was discussion that the pad shall be made of concrete, an average of 4” thick, with the new drive tying into the existing driveway. Fisher stated the lot would drain appropriately. Community Development Director, Mark Powers stated that the property sits lower than other neighboring properties therefore water run-off onto neighboring properties would not be a problem. Fisher stated that even with the changes to the property, it would remain in compliance with water quality regulations, as the water leaving the parking pad would remain on the owner’s property. There was some discussion on the property’s current and future use. Currently the property is a legal non-conforming; as it is zoned commercial. 

There was no one in attendance to speak against the variance.
Chair Person Brian Fanton closed the public hearing at 7:10 p.m.

The Board showed concerns regarding the width of the parking pad and its encroachment into the right-of-way.  Board Member, Doug Morris commented on the memo from Mark Powers; stating that approval should be contingent on removal of the parking pad when the property changes use from residential to commercial or when the property is sold. Goodman explained the contingency to the applicant. William Bennett, the applicant’s son, stated that he does not see that being a problem. 
Board Member, Christina Goodman moved to approve the request for Variance to the City of Hiawatha Code of Ordinances, Chapter 165 Unified Development Code, section 165.23.9.C.1 to allow the installation of a parking pad within the required front yard setback of the property located at 406 N Center Point Rd. Hiawatha, Iowa with the following conditions:

1.  The parking pad shall be restricted to size and location as per attached plan. 
2. The parking pad shall be removed when the property use changes from residential to commercial or when the property is sold.
Second by Frank Glaser.

Roll call vote:

AYES:  Brian Fanton, Frank Glaser, Christina Goodman, and Doug Morris, 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Sam Sheronick

Variance Approved 
Docket No. 002

Board member, Christina Goodman moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 p.m., second by Doug Morris. Motion carried. 
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